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FROM THE RECTOR  
The Book of Common Prayer commemorates in July seven important people 
and events from the Christian past, including St James the Apostle, St Swithun 
and the Translation of St Martin. One could argue that in our present difficult 
times we may not think it really necessary to celebrate the date of the transfer-
ence of the relics of Martin, patron saint of France and Bishop of Tours, from 
one place to another. 
But July is also the month of the sainthood of women. 
On the 2nd July there is the traditional remembrance of the Visitation of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary. Mary visits Elizabeth, who in older age has conceived a 
son - John the Baptist, and expresses delight at Maryôs visit. óThe child leapt in 
her wombô. In our present time we have come to understand the value of true 
meeting and visiting. We may also take strength from Maryôs humble and hope-
ful response to Elizabethôs excitement and pleasure at her visit. My soul doth 
magnify the Lord, and my spirit hath rejoiced in God my Saviour. Meanwhile 
those who think they are something and behave inconsiderately: He hath 
shewed strength with his arm; he hath scattered the proud in the imagination of 
their hearts. 
20th July: Margaret of Antioch. Nothing really known about Margaret, Virgin and 
Martyr, but a legend or two. She nevertheless was considered to be one of only 
fourteen 'Auxiliary Saints' venerated for the assistance they were able to give for 
various human necessities. We certainly wish to offer up prayer for help and 
guidance at this and all times, even though we may not be aware of any particu-
lar benefit from the prayer of Margaret together with George, Blaise, Erasmus, 
Pantaleon, Vitus, Christopher, Denys, Cyriacus, Acacius, Eustace, Giles, Barba-
ra and Catherine of Alexandria. 
26th July: St Anne. Not mentioned in the bible, but thought to be the mother of 
the Blessed Virgin Mary. In the Middle Ages the cult of Anne was very popular. 
She was specially invoked by Pope Urban to bless the marriage of Richard the 
Second to Anne of Bohemia. Luther fulminated against the veneration of Anne, 
she is considered to be a patroness go Brittany and my church in Bermondsey 
is dedicated to her. 
But going back a few days in July we come to Mary Magdalene - 22nd. We are 
very much hoping in our world for hope and healing, so perhaps this particular 
date is of special significance. Again there is plenty of legendary material about 
this Mary, including her journey late in life to the south of France where her sup-
posed tomb was venerated in Aix-en-Provence. But according to scripture she 
was a follower of Christ - who cast out from her óseven devilsô. She ministered to 
him in Galilee, stood by his cross, discovered the empty tomb, heard the angelic 
announcement of his resurrection, and was granted an appearance of the Risen 
Christ on that same day. 
I should be pleased to visit Aix once again. The Worcester choir gave a recital 
there during my time at the Cathedral. Leaving Aix early in the morning by 
coach, I was looking forward to a good view of Mont Saint Victoire, but forgot to 
look out for it. Quite a regret!  We also took the choir to Quimper in Brittany - 
without any awareness on my part of the patronage there of St Anne. But many 
thanks to the great women of July - and the love and hope they represent for us. 
Tom Holme 
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FORDCOMBE LUNCHEON CLUB 

Fordcombe Luncheon club usually meets on the second Thursday of each  
month at 12-30pm. We have space for new members to come and join us 
for food and pleasant conversation with old and new friends. 

 
LUNCHEON CLUB WILL OF COURSE  NOT TAKE PLACE 
AT PRESENT 
 
For more information please contact Mrs Kate Hargrave Tel 861047 
 
 

 
CHURCHYARD TIDYING 
 
 
NO CHURCHYARD AT PRESENT 
 
 
Helen Morrison 740211 

CHURCH COFFEE MORNING 
 
NO COFFEE MORNINGS WILL TAKE PLACE AT PRESENT 
 
 
Christabel Sworder 
740345 

 

WI 
 
Hello everyone,  
 
in taking it forward into the future.  

 

CURRENTLY THERE ARE NO WI MEETING PLANNED 

Best wishes Angie 
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Tier 1 individuals, of whom 404 requested and have been receiving regular food 
deliveries, including 23 new requests over Easter weekend.  SDC has been ful-

FROM THE CHURCHWARDENS PEW  
 
Church Services  
Unfortunately our Church is likely to be shut until possibly September. Covid 19 
apart we have just had our quinquennial building inspection and it has been 
pointed out that some of the lime render on the arch, which supports the bells at 
the end of the chancel, has a crack and may be dangerous and subject to falling. 
A few years back some render did fall and we stripped of the rest off which was 

not well attached. We could do that again but we feel that we should now look 
further into why this is happening and re-render the arch. From what we can see 
from about 5m down below, there may possibly be a little leak as the arch pene-
trates the roof. We are in the process in arranging for a roofer to take a look. 
 The Reverend Bill MacDougall at Chiddingstone is still conducting weekly ser-
vices each Sunday on YouTube and indeed daily thoughts. These videos are 
extremely good and I am sure many would find them most helpful. Please take a 
few moment to check them out. If you go to YouTube and search under Chid-
dingstone you will find them. 
Parish Organisation 
Work is continuing on the setting up of an enlarged benefice with the  
Chiddingstone Parishes and the drawing up of a profile for the advertising for a 
replacement minster when Tom retires. Full consultation on the enlarged  
benefice proposals will take place in a month or two 
St Peterôs Fellowship  -  Peter Waghorn 
Fellowship meetings are still suspended for the time being. 
Support for the Parish 
Volunteers 
 Over 20 volunteers have kindly come forward to help anyone in need of  
help with shopping, collecting medication, running errands  and importantly  
perhaps having a chat. If you or anyone you know needs help please do not  
hesitate to contact me, my details are below, or our other Church warden Peter 
Waghorn.  The calls for help have not been that great so far and therefore not all 
of the volunteers have been called to help but as time goes on of course that 
may change. However many thanks to those who have unstintingly given of their 
time to help. 
Email list 
I have a village Email list of 68 so that information can be disseminated and  
messages have already been sent out on initiatives to help with food supplies. 
This message and all future ones will be carried on the Church website.  

(http://fordcombechurch.org)  
If you would like to be included on the list please do make contact with 
me 
 
 
Best Wishes  Mike Gilbert   740371  mikegilbert371@gmail.com 
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District Councillorôs article for July Parish Magazines 
 
éé..and there was I thinking that the lockdown might mean a little less activity! 
How wrong could I have been?  I am now a practicing Zoom ninja and the Coun-
cilôs full programme of Committees are now held virtually and, if anything, my 
case load of planning, licencing, and enforcement matters (particularly!) has 
been busier than usual.  The following pot-pourri will give you a sense, but sadly 
not all the odours are fragrant! 
A particular concern across the District, and a pressing local issue in Penshurst 
and Poundsbridge, has been the sharp rise in the incidence of antisocial behav-
iour, including drug use.  People seem to be stir-crazy after so long in lockdown, 
which may not be wholly surprising but such behaviour is still inexcusable.  The 
Council has been pressing, by writing to the Chief Constable and the Crime 
Commissioner, for Kent police to allocate more resource to this problem.   
Please play your part and report anything untoward promptly, the more reports 
the more likely extra resources will be provided. 
Coronavirus mitigation work has been ongoing, although is now tapering off.   
District wide the number of shielded  residents receiving food deliveries has fall-
en to 633 (down from 788)  and last week only 16 new requests for support from 
people self-isolating were serviced by local volunteers.  Last month I updated 
you on Sevenoaks District Councilôs post-Covid recovery planning and I can now 
tell you that the District Business Advisory Board I mentioned is already up and 
running, town centre cleaning rotas have been stepped up to complement Covid 
safety measures implemented by shops and over 90% of government allocated 
funding for retail and leisure grants has been disbursed.  SDC has also received 
205 applications to the Councilôs Ã1.2m discretionary funding scheme for small 
organisations who fall outside the government schemeôs criteria, these are cur-
rently being evaluated. 
Council services have been maintained throughout this difficult period and plans 
are in hand to reopen public access to the Argyle Road offices, with weekly staff 
rotations now in place to keep office occupation below the 60 person limit.  De-
spite a fire at the Dunbrik depot necessitating waste being taken outside the dis-
trict, all waste collection services have been maintained ï I have even arranged 
extra collections to deal with the volume of waste left by visitors to Chidding-
stone. 
On a more light-hearted note, there is some concern that our dogsô behaviours 
may be affected by them being left alone for longer as we try to get back to nor-
mal - so for anyone interested the RSPCA have put up a óhelp your pet adjustô 
website page!  Dog walking still looks likely to be our best summer holiday     
activity! 

 
 
 
Sue Coleman,  870435 
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VILLAGE HALL     MONTHLY DRAW      FEBRUARY 

 

 IF YOU ARE NOT IN IT -  YOU CANôT WIN IT!  
 

ñIf you want to join please ring Bob on 01892 740307"   
   

Distribution of prizes will be delayed until social distancing 
measures allow. Thank you for your patience. 

Prize Ticket No Name 

First            Ã30 509 Jill Pacey 

Second       Ã15 636 Seddon 

Third          Ã10 682 Broad 

Fourth          Ã5 265 J. Billingham 

Fifth             Ã5 154 N Whitley 
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HELEN BOUCHER BSc(HONS), SRP, MCSP, AACP 
STATE REGISTERED PHYSIOTHERAPIST 

(13 years experience) 
 

Specialising in the treatment of: 

Ŀ {ǇƻǊǘǎ LƴƧǳǊƛŜǎ 

Ŀ .ŀŎƪ ŀƴŘ bŜŎƪ Ǉŀƛƴ 

Ŀ wŜƘŀōƛƭƛǘŀǝƻƴ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ Ƨƻƛƴǘ ǊŜǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘǎΣ ǎǳǊƎŜǊȅ ŀƴŘ 

ŦǊŀŎǘǳǊŜǎ 

Ŀ !ǊǘƘǊƛǝŎ Ǉŀƛƴ 

Ŀ !ŎǳǇǳƴŎǘǳǊŜ 

The Hawthorns, Powder Mill Lane, Leigh, TN11 8QD 
(Parking available) 
Tel: 01732 833297    Mob: 07939646030 
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         GARAGE SERVICES 
                      SPRING HILL FARM 
       SPRING HILL 
       FORDCOMBE 
                           TN3 0SB 

       
SERVICING FOR ALL MAKES AND MODELS 

 
M.O.Tôs ð EXHAUSTS ð TYRES 

 
DIAGNOSTICS ð REPAIRS 

 
AIR CON SERVICING 

 
COURTESY CARS AVAILABLE 

 
FREE VEHICLE COLLECTION & RETURN 

(WHEN WORK UNDERTAKEN) 
 

VEHICLE RECOVERY 
 

FULLY EQUIPED TYRE FITTING BAY 
 

GEARBOX RE-BUILDS 
 

01892 740006 
www.gdasportscars.co.uk 

 



11 

 

LINE DANCING 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Sadly the The Line Dancing 
Class in Fordcombe has been  
Discontinued indefinitely due 

to lack of numbers 

AC GROUNDWORK 

            DǊƻǳƴŘǿƻǊƪ 
            [ŀƴŘǎŎŀǇƛƴƎ 
            CƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴǎ 
               5ǊŀƛƴŀƎŜ 
      ²ŀǘŜǊ /ƻƴƴŜŎǝƻƴǎ 
 
          tƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ŦƻǊ ŀŘǾƛŎŜ ƻǊ 
                      ŦǊŜŜ ǉǳƻǘŀǝƻƴǎ        
             

          !ƭŜȄ /ƻƭŜƎŀǘŜ 
      ¢Υ   лмуфн утлмсу 
      aΥ лттрн птфтпт 
 9ƳŀƛƭΥ ŀŎƎǊƻǳƴŘǿƻǊƪϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 
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AIRPORT CAR  
SERVICES  

 07799604405  
(01892)731221 
bookings@twacs.co.uk 

www.airport-car-services.co.uk  

 
 

WELD DONE 
Welding, Metalwork and 
Ornamental Ironwork  

For quotations and advice 
contact Neil Davies on: 

 
Tel: 01892 740432 / 07962 

502914 
Email: 

neilwelddone@hotmail.com 
April Cottage, The Lane, 

Fordcombe, Kent, TN3 0RP 


